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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We hope you have all had a great week. It has been a very busy and productive one at school!  
 
This month is Talk-tober at Underhill. We are focusing on our speaking and listening skills, and making sure that we are being 
confident and effective communicators. We are using our Oracy animals to help the children to understand the different aspects 
of talk and the importance of using them all. We are linking Talk-tober to BE Cooperative. Good talk leads to good 
cooperation! The children will be earning yellow stickers this month when they are being great friends, team players and 
problem solvers, and when using their fantastic speaking and listening skills. You can find out more about the Oracy animals by 
following this link to our website. 
https://underhillschool.co.uk/oracy 
 
October is Black History Month and while we learn about the history of the black community in Britain through our curriculum, 
during this month we have an extra focus. On the Monday after half term, we will be celebrating the end of this important 
month with a carnival parade that you are invited to! A letter is on its way to you with more details.  
 
Tickets are now available for our wonderful PTA Firework Night! You can purchase your tickets through school money. If you 
have any problems, do contact the school office.  
 
We are looking forward to seeing you all next week at Parents’ Evening. Do make sure that you have made your appointment! 
As last year, you will be able to order the CGP workbooks with your child’s teacher and the Book Fair will be in the ma in office 
with loads of fantastic books for you to buy!  
 
Do keep up to date with news and events on our website home page https://underhillschool.co.uk/home 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 
 
 
 
 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
October 2022 
Tuesday 18th October – Halloween Disco  
Wednesday 19th & Thursday 20th October Yr1-6 Parents evenings  
Friday 21st – School Diwali celebration 
Monday 24th October - Half term week 
Monday 31st October – Black History Month Celebration 
November 2022 
Wednesday 2nd October – National Day of Spain  
Friday 4th November – EYFS Coffee Morning 9.00 
Friday 4th November – Fireworks Evening   
Friday 25th November – Flu Vaccinations Rec-Year 6  
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ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

House attendance 

 
 
House Last Week This Week 

Balmoral 96.64 91.93 

Holyrood 95.26 93.84 

Sandringham 97.27 94.93 

Windsor 94.53 91.93 

 

 

Congratulations! 
Last Week This Week 

432 415 

 

100% attendance this term 

234 

Class attendance 

 

Class Last Week This Week 

Beech 99.02 99.05 

Maple 97.63 96.65 

1 Hazel 96.86 94.27 

1 Oak 96.46 91.15 

1 Willow 91.89 87.39 

2 Birch 87.73 92.64 

2 Chestnut 96.99 88.37 

2 Palm 99.38 97.22 

3 Cedar 92.17 92.63 

3 Hornbeam 98.08 91.87 

3 Yew 87.18 93.47 

4 Cherry 94.05 96.83 

4 Larch 97.28 97.72 

4 Pine 94.47 90.11 

5 Holly 95.06 89.11 

5 Laurel 92.89 88.30 

5 Sycamore 98.70 96.60 

6 Ash 99.21 95.24 

6 Elm 91.30 90.87 

6 Hawthorn 95.40 90.80 

Total 95.00 93.36 

 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS 

 

 
EYFS COFFEE MORNING 

The EYFS team are excited to have a date for our first coffee morning of the year. We will be meeting in the 
canteen at 9am on Friday 4th November 2022. We will be talking about Seesaw. All you need to bring is a 
coffee cup and any Seesaw questions you have. We look forward to seeing everyone there. 
 
 

BOCCIA AT BURN OAK LEISURE CENTRE 
 
This week some of our Underhill students got to participate and compete against other schools playing Boccia at 
Burnt Oak Leisure Centre.  This sport is very similar to bowls; our students played brilliantly displaying 
good aim, control and accuracy- so much so that we won 6 out of our 8 games! There was lots of fun, respect 
and support shown to each other and other schools - our children were such positive role models.  
Well done to Safak, Ryan, Jasline, Tina, Ciara, Conor, Riley C, Stanley and Amelia.  
 
 
MUSIC TUITION 

Any budding musicians out there? 
 
Please book your child's  online  music lessons through BEAT directly, for drums, guitar and piano lessons.  
  
The Spring term 2023 will shortly be open for booking, so if your child is interested in learning or wishes to 
continue with lessons please click on the link below as soon as possible. 
  
Parents can enrol and pay for lessons directly by following this link https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-
instrumental-lessons/  There you will find details of the cost of lessons and the terms and conditions.   
 If you are in receipt of pupil premium parents can still receive a £50 discount off one instrument per child they 
enrol. Teachers can contact parents directly through the app.   
 

RECEPTION TOURS 

Our New dates for reception tours are Thursday 10th November and Thursday 24th November both at 2pm. To book in for 
either of these dates please email office@underhill.barnetmail.net  

 

MONA LISA SMILES DENTAL PRACTICE  

At present, it’s very difficult to register with NHS dentists and as I’m sure you are aware oral health and hygiene are very 
important and it’s recommended to start at an early age.  We are pleased to say that Mona Lisa Smiles Dental Practice in 
New Barnet are accepting new NHS patients (under 18s only)!  
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NOTICES AND NEWS 
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EXTERNAL CLUBS AT UNDERHILL. 

Woodys Football Fridays Yr1-6 – 
www.woodyssportsacademy.com 07961437202  

Yoga & Mindfullness – enquiries@lotusclouds.co.uk 
or call Bansi on 07950 288075 

High Barnet School of Dance 
–  highbarnetschoolofdance@outlook.com  call  on  
07898379037  

Express Yourself Drama – Kat – 07908638827 

Early Bird Tennis – Luke -  luke@lmbtennis.com 
 
Karate – office@underhill.barnetmail.net 
 
Saracens Gymnastics & Cheerleading – 
Office@underhill.barnetmail.net  
  
Cricket – admin@supremesportsdevelopment.org.uk 
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ESOL - English for speakers of other languages (ESOL). Improve your English speaking, reading, writing and 
listening skills. 
 
 If you are interested in attending please text 07718 648 297 or email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

      

 

 


